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Acknowledging our history, we are fortunate to have present two of the past Directors of the Division of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry; Dr. Lois Flaherty and Dr. Richard Sarles.  Dr. Flaherty was the Founding Director of the School Mental Health Program and remains Chair of the Advisory Board for the Center for School Mental health at UMB.
Tonight, I am pleased to share with you some brief reflections on the legacy of child psychiatry at University of Maryland and the vision supported by the newly formed Children’s mental health fund.  

The great philosopher, Winnie the Pooh, once said, “you can't stay in your corner of the Forrest waiting for others to come to you. You have to go to them sometimes. “
This philosophy has been embraced by the three children’s mental health pioneers that we honor tonight, Taghi Modaressi, Richard Sarles and Carole Norris-Shortle.
The late Dr. Taghi Modaressi, a pioneer in infant and toddler mental health, sought out opportunities to work with young parents whose children were typically too young to enroll in traditional mental health services.  He stressed the importance of access to early childhood evaluations which are now becoming standard of care in Maryland preschool and daycare settings.  His legacy continues to serve our youngest patients.  
Dr. Richard Sarles, who has trained generations of child psychiatrists, has been a role model in serving children with physical illness and disabilities.  He collaborated with pediatrics colleagues in providing mental health consultations for sick children in the hospital and subacute care facilities, and provided mental health consultation at the Maryland School for the Blind and later established the program at the School for the Deaf.  His efforts to learn sign language were symbolic of his commitment to connect with patients and to listen to their stories.
Finally, we honor Ms. Carole Norris-Shortle a senior clinical faculty social worker in the division at the University of Maryland, Baltimore.  Ms. Norris-Shortle supports a preschool mental health program out of a local homeless shelter. Her commitment to provide high level of both compassionate and evidenced based treatment of disadvantaged young people and their families continues to inspire her trainees and colleagues.  She is the MacGyver of child clinicians, often observed utilizing the simplest of tools – a finger puppet, magazine clippings, or a small sand tray – to adapt treatment interventions in different settings. 
Tonight is a wonderful opportunity for us to appreciate our partners in children’s mental health, both within the department and the Baltimore community.  However, we recognize that the challenges ahead are great.  In Baltimore city today, even though trending in the right direction, still:
· 1 in 4 of our children live in poverty;
· Child abuse and neglect are almost three times higher than the state average;
· For children under 6, homicide is the second leading cause of death in our city;
· 38% of our children do not graduate from high school and
· 8,000 are arrested each year.

We are armed with new tools that have connected us closer with the community via internet, telepsychiatry, and new school and primary care collaboratives. We believe that change is possible when our experts in science and service, partner with families and community leaders. We are eager to continue the work both within our great institution and just beyond the forest.                  

